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Dear Pirate Parents and Guardians, 
 
It’s a great time to be a Pine Tree Pirate! There are so many exciting and new activities going on 
at the campuses and in our extracurricular activities, and we can’t wait to get everyone involved. The 
following guidelines will ensure that everyone has the opportunity to enjoy athletic contests at Pine 
Tree ISD. 
 
All Junior High and High School student athletic events will abide by the following rules: 
 

●​ No student Prek – 8th grade will be allowed at an event without being accompanied by a 
responsible adult. 

●​ Each event will have an identified student section. Students must sit in the designated 
area unless seated with a responsible adult. 

●​ Students will remain in their seats at athletic events unless using the restroom or visiting a 
concession stand.  Students will not loiter in common areas, and will be asked to leave if that 
becomes a problem. 

●​ Students are required to leave the premises of the event within 20 minutes of the close of the 
activity. An official count down timer will be displayed on the scoreboard at each 
event. Failure to leave the premises may include follow up discipline at the campus level, as 
well as removal from future school sponsored events. 

●​ Students are expected to show positive Pirate Pride and support the extracurricular event in an 
appropriate manner. Students who refuse to follow the direction of staff members, try to run 
away from authority, become rowdy, or are disrespectful to spectators will be removed from the 
event. Consequences may include follow up discipline at the campus level, as well as removal 
from future school sponsored events. 
 

We appreciate your support and understanding as we strive to make all Pine Tree events 
pleasurable for all Pirate fans. If you have any specific questions, please see your student’s 
campus principal. 
 
GO PIRATES! 

 


